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The SDMC began its meeƟng at 3:10 p.m. The following members were present in the SDMC MeeƟng: 
Members present: Mr. Jeremy HunƟngton- Kindergarten Teacher, Ms. Tea Rodriguez- Second Grade 
Teacher, Ms. Rebecca Loera- First Grade Teacher, Ms. Trinidad Rodriguez- Fourth Grade Teacher, Ms. 
Karina Flores- FiŌh Grade Teacher, Ms. Adriana Benitez- SPED Teacher, Ms. Syndhia Oceans- Wraparound 
Specialist, Brenda Laborico- Parent, Sofia Rodriguez- AdministraƟve Secretary, Ms. Jessica Guerrero- 
Teacher Specialist, Ms. Varenda Williams- Assistant Principal, and Ms. Claudia Florez- Principal. The 
following items were discussed: NES InformaƟon meeƟng update 

1. NES InformaƟon MeeƟng- Mrs. Florez provided the SDMC members with a summary of how the 
NES Parent InformaƟon MeeƟng went from the previous day. About 25 parents came to our 
meeƟng in regard to possible NES implementaƟon for next year. We had several ExecuƟve 
Directors aƩend such as Ms. Perez, Dr. Bonner, Dr. Hurst and our Senior ExecuƟve Director Mr. 
Sotelo. It was an informaƟonal session to inform parents of what NES is. The same informaƟon 
shared to the staff was shared with parents. Trends were shared in regard to the NES model. Our 
goal is to provide students with High Quality InstrucƟon. During the comments and quesƟons 
porƟon of the meeƟng, a couple of parents brought up that this year compared to last year the 
campus culture has not improved due to celebraƟons and recess diminishing this school year. It 
was stated to parents that our goal is for there to be student growth. The accountability for our 
school came out and we received a D+ as our raƟng. We must work as a team to make sure that 
everyone is receiving the support that they need to be successful.  

 There was posiƟve feedback from some parents and the meeƟng was overall successful. 
We do not know when they will let us know who has been chosen to be an NES school. A 
survey will be sent out to community members and to the faculty and staff by tomorrow 
January 31st  from the district.  

 Teachers that opted in for the TTESS waiver will be considered for a teaching posiƟon at 
an NES campus.  

 Commitment leƩers for teachers and staff members will be sent out aŌer decision has 
been made so that we can prepare for next year and be fully staffed and ready for the 
2024-2025 school year. 

 
Closing Remarks 
Our goal is to provide all students at our campus with High Quality InstrucƟon.  
 
MeeƟng adjourned at 3:40. 

 


